Mr. Alan Coogan, United Press Association, Apartado 3516, Bogota, Columbia.

Dear Alan:

Your letter of December 1st was received this morning, and it was a pleasure to hear from you, I assure you. We are hoping that congratulations will be as much in order as they appear to be now.

I am enclosing one of our basketball schedules, and you will note that we have two games at Lawrence during the time you mentioned. We play Kensas State here on January 12, and Nebraska here on January 23. It will not be necessary for you to send any money ahead of time, and I think the power of the press ought to rate those tickets. However, there are other people who have the say on that, but I am sure our recommendation will carry some weight.

We will be happy to make any arrangements if you will write after you get in the states. We'll see if we can't have a gathering of the clan to do Coogan honor. We have done a fine job down there, and we are proud of your achievements.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH